Civil Service Commission
December 14, 2023

A meeting of the Souderton Civil Service Commission was called to order at 5:07PM on the
above date by Chair Richard Gruss. The Commission Members in attendance included the following Eric
Boynton, Richard Gruss, Michael Pipe, and Tammy Dagostino, Alternate Member. Also in attendance was
Borough Manager Stacy E. Crandell, and Police Chief Brian A. Newhall.

Chair Richard Gruss asked for motion for the approval of the October 19, 2023 Minutes. A
motion by Vice-Chair Michael Pipe and seconded by Tammy Dagostino was made. The motion was
passed unanimously.

Chief Brian Newhall went over the proposed changes to the Rules and Regulations for Civil
Service that were discussed along with a few minor changes. All the rules and requirements were
reviewed by the solicitor. The Commission Members discussed the changes and were ok with the
changes proposed. A motion by Vice-Chair Michael Pipe and seconded by Secretary Eric Boynton to
approve and sign the updated rules and regulations for the Civil Service Commission.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:18PM.

Respectfully submitted,
9&00? E. Crondelld

Stacy E. Crandell, Borough Manager/Secretary
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